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Present 
Cllr Williams (Chairman), Cllr Wilkinson (Vice-Chairman); Cllr Cubbage, Cllr Nevard, Cllr Mineikis, District Cllr 
Chris Poll, County Cllr Avril Davis, Penny Pataky (Clerk), PCSO Jackie Dodson and 4 parishioners 
 
Apologies 
Cllr Pratt, Cllr Mrs Owen & Cllr Mrs Thomas 
The Chairman welcomed those in attendance. 
 
Thames Valley Police Report  
PCSO Jackie Dodson reported the following crime figures: 
 

 Burglary – 15 in total, 11 in Edlesborough, 1 in Northall, and 3 in Dagnall, 
 4 x Burglary dwellings in Edlesborough have had 2 suspects charged with the offences I believe they 

are awaiting trial for these. 
 Burglary other - Edlesborough 9.  
 Criminal Damage - Edlesborough 5, Northall 2. 
 Theft - Edlesborough 5, Dagnall 3. 
 Theft of Motor vehicle - Edlesborough 3, Dagnall 1. 
 Theft from Motor Vehicle - Edlesborough 7, Dagnall 2,  
 Vehicle Interference - Edlesborough 3, Northall 1, and Dagnall 1.  
 Numerous traffic offences, of which 35 x driving offences were dealt with for the whole parish. 
 1 x Possession with intent to supply class A - Suspect arrested and charged, awaiting trial next 

month. 
 2 x Possession of a class b drug – 1 x Fined at court, 1 x cannabis street warning 

 
Council & PCSO Dodson discussed the recent anti-social behaviour on Edlesborough Village Green. Cllr 
Wilkinson reported that youths have also been gathering in the Cow Lane Surgery car park late at night. 
PCSO Dodson will increase patrols of these locations. 
 
The Minutes of the previous Meeting 
The Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on 21st April 2016 were agreed and signed by the 
Chairman with no amendments. 
 
Councillors Attendances 
The following attendances had been recorded during the year.  There had been 11 Meetings of the Parish 
Council, since the previous Annual Parish Meeting held in April 2016, being April 2016 to March 2017 which 
are recorded as: 

Name 
No. of 

Meetings 
Name 

No. of 
Meetings 

 
Name 

No. of 
Meetings 

Mr Williams 10 Mr Nevard 11 Mrs Woodhouse 
3 - Resigned 
March 2017 

Mr Wilkinson 11 Mrs Thomas 9 
Miss Penny Pataky 
(Clerk & Manager) 

 
11 Mr Cubbage 8 Mrs Owen 11 

Mr Pratt 8 Mr Mineikis  10 
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Accounts 
Cllr Nevard shared an end of year Balance Sheet with the full council. 
Council had budgeted for a small surplus in the accounts this surplus has however come in at £33,000. This 
is due to the underspend in Devolved Services, parishioner donations, donations from the St Mary’s 
Carnival, the Neighbourhood Plan Grant, the early payment from BCC for next years Devolved Services, and 
a refund on Streetlight energy costs 
Currently EPC has £124,000 with £83,000 earmarked for ongoing projects. 
 
Council agreed that this is a good outcome for the year.  
It was highlighted that whilst the Council have underspent in Devolved Services EPC are still working on 
catching up the on neglected over past years. The current payment from Bucks CC for Devolved Services 
currently does not cover EPC’s expenditure on the works required. 
  
Chairman’s Report 
The Chairman gave a ‘PowerPoint’ presentation of the Council’s various activities during the year.   
This included: 

 Bucks CC Devolved Services 

 New Website 

 Edlesborough Parish Neighbourhood Plan which was submitted to AVDC on 6th April 2017 

 New Pavilion 

 Defibrillators 

 The refurbishment of the roundabout 
 
Cllr Williams thanked the Cllrs, District & County Cllrs, PCSO Dodson, the Clerk and the many volunteers 
who aid the Parish Council throughout the year; including the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and 
Villages Teams, EDaN Teams, Allotment Wardens, Charity Trustees and the parishioners who help to keep 
the village tidy. 
 
Parishioners’ Questions 
The Chairman invited the Parishioners to raise any questions or concerns. 
 

 A parishioner thanked EPC for the siding out, particularly between The Travellers Rest and Ivinghoe 
Way and at the Travellers Rest roundabouts. 

 A parishioner requested that using Speedwatch from The Traveller’s Rest towards Ivinghoe be 
considered especially since the recent fatality. 

 A parishioner asked who the missing bollards on the Travellers Rest roundabouts should be 
reported to. The Clerk confirmed that these have been reported to Transport for Bucks but that 
they can be reported again. District Cllr Chris Poll advised that TfB are currently spending most of 
their money on potholes. It was also advised that if a notification is received re completed works in 
the Parish to check that TfB actually have completed the works as advised. 

 
Any Other Business 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:18pm 
 
 

Signed………A J Williams…………………………………. Date……19/04/2018……………………. 

Chairman Edlesborough Parish Council 


